## **Christ Chapel**

## Free Will Baptist Church

Dear Friends,

We are glad to have the opportunity to gather inside the church facilities once again. However, certain precautions are in order. Ushers will open the door for you as you enter and exit the building. The side door will not be opened. You can enter the building from either the front or back doors. Due to the need for social distancing, ushers will be seating those who choose to worship inside the church building, in much the same way that is done for formal weddings. Ushers will also guide us during dismissal, one row at a time. Family members will be seated together. *Drive-in is still an option for those who prefer to remain outside at this time*.

Handshakes and hugs are not appropriate at this time. Please make every effort to maintain appropriate social distancing (6 feet apart).

Hand sanitizer will be located in convenient locations throughout the church facilities. Small bottles of sanitizing spray will be located in the restroom facilities. Please spray commode with the sanitizer after using the restroom. Wash your hands with the antibacterial soap for at least 20 seconds before exiting the restroom.

Tithes and offerings can be given at the close of the service as we are exiting. There is a mailbox located just outside the church sanctuary for that purpose. A tithe and offering drop box will also be posted as previously done for those choosing to worship "drive-in" style.

Indoor seating is much more limited by the need for social distancing. People will be seated on a first-come-first seated basis. Church guests / visitors will be shown our hospitality by allowing them to have good seating.

In addition to the sanctuary and drive-in worship options, we plan to have space available in the church fellowship hall downstairs, where people can listen and participate in the worship service. Again, it is important to maintain social distancing.

A nursery will not be an option while there is a need for social distancing. Nor will we have Sunday school or children's church at this time. Hopefully, we can safely add these great ministries again soon.

Please be aware that congregants may choose to wear a mask, but masks are not required. If you are uncomfortable with this, please utilize the drive-in format provided.

Thank you for your cooperation and support.

Pastor Jay, Bro. Duke and the Deacons and Trustees